Wilton Zoning Board 42 Main St PO Box 83 Wilton NH 03086



Dear Wilton Zoning Board of Adjustment,

As a resident of Wilton I urge you to withhold your approval for the application for a height variance by Quinn Properties LLC in order to build an asphalt plant in Wilton, since this could have negative ramifications for the town far into the future.

There will be noise, much more heavy traffic, smells and the constant release of very toxic chemicals as an ongoing refrain in the background.

Set against this background there would also be the constant danger of a fire that would release far greater amounts of toxins into the air and potentially into the land and water. Once those substances are out in nature only the wind and the water would be in charge of who does or does not receive the toxic fallout, which could, at the very least, (according to the documented information on the subject) include breathing problems, skin rashes and a heavy spike in cancer cases.

The fire danger is not just present at the site, but is a constant possibility amongst the trucks that will be coming into and going out of the town for many hours on most days.

It does not take a lot of research to find out how many fires and other accidents occur in relation to the asphalt industry. In fact the industry itself puts out a lot of information on the subject to try to scare their workers into complying with the rules and regulations.

So why would the Town of Wilton change the height restriction to allow such an industry to come into the town when every brochure about Wilton talks about the rural nature of the town and the joys of living in a small New England town?

Thank you for your time and attention.

Atthy Sale

Yours Sincerely,

Anthony Graham. 608 Abbot Hill Rd Wilton, NH 03086